Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

267 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 21st May 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

Have you sent the things to Vienna ? or not ? for I would not like to be thought a liar.

Van Rodel would not look kindly upon it although he does not want to say anything; but I would lose my good name. If you have not done it yet, pleases do it now and send him the 5 or 6 Anthuriums, which I promised to replace those that died.

Then the orchids for Antoine and Veter in Schönbrunn, although you wrote to me 14 days ago that you would send them but I cannot find any trace of them. Then for me the sloth and the snake and a large Anthurium. From Pehaczel [?] I received a few lines from ??? saying that he was about to send 40 crates. He also wrote about his brother whom you are going to employ in London? so that he can travel to Mexico later ?

…Hofgarten’s Maly has sent me drawings of the Oncidium imperatoris-maximiliani. It is good to have such people as friends. Maybe there is some business to be made with him, for I am sure he will come to Schönbrunn one day.

I received a letter from Eduard dated 26th March, San Jose, telling me that he sent you a letter from Worcester, asking you to translate it. As he has received no reply, he is asking you to send the letter to me, for he (Worcester) has written to Lunau asking if Eduard has received the letter so that he can reply to it. I don’t know what’s in the letter.

I can imagine that you are very busy, but once things are in order, they go much better, so let me recapitulate:-

1. For Antoine, Orchids

2. For Wetter, Schönbrunn, Orchids

3. for Rodek – 5 – 6 Anthuriums

4. for Roezl: Sloth, snake, travelog and a good plant of Anthurium.

5. Baron Hruby

I have not heard from Houda for a long time. But I hear that he wrote home asking about the sale of the 20,000 Oncidium alexandrae lehmannii, which he collected. Have they been sold since there is such a glut of them on the markets ?

Has Lehmann sent them himself or is he in London? Please write me a few lines, I have received the sales catalogue.

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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